KENNER NAVAL MUSEUM COMMISSION MEETING
APRIL 19, 2016

Present: Members-Claude Todaro, Fred Miller, Tim Breaux, Doug Crowell, Rafael Saddy, David Vicknair, Lewis Faucheux, Stan Benoit, Col. Frank Arnemann, Arthur Tudela.

Guests- Cdr. Elmo J. Peters, Jr., Ms. Debbie Albert 

The agenda, member list and previous meeting's minutes were handed out to all.

7PM, Mr. Todaro called the meeting to order and introduced two guests:

Ms. Debbie Albert who said she decided to attend to see if she could do anything to help the commission.

Cdr. Elmo J. Peters, Jr.  (LDVA, Veterans Assistance Regional Manager)
Cdr. Peters said his offices' primary job is to represent veterans and help them at V.A. hearings.

Mr. Todaro introduced Mr. Tudela as the new member appointed by Billy Nungesser to replace the position formerly held by Cleve Hardeman from the Lt. Governor's Office.

Mr. Tudela took the floor and said he is appointed by the Lt. Governor but is not a state employee.

Mr. Tudela said he founded the "Vietnem Veterans of Kenner Foundation" and that Ms. Debbie Albert is the Sec. Treasurer. 
Mr. Benoit asked how many members the foundation has and Mr. Tudela responded three, himself, Ms. Albert and her husband.

Mr. Tudela said the foundation is a 501C non-profit and that he is seeking a contractor to donate time and material to move flagpoles, level steps, etc. in the park. He said Mayor Mike Yenni approved these changes at the last Veterans Day celebration.

Mr. Tudela said he was responsible for the $3200.00 plaque in the park and that he wanted to put Mayor Yenni's name on it but they put his instead.

Mr. Tudela said he researched the commission and found several issues needing attention especially if there was any grant money available in the future. He said that he contacted Mr. Benoit to meet and discuss these but Mr. Benoit suggested he contact Mr. Todaro to get time on the agenda and address the commission at the next meeting.
Mr. Tudela said the biggest issue is term limits and that he has an obligation to the Lt. Governor to report all the issues. He also said that the commission is not reporting things according to state statutes on the Boards and Commissions website that was set up by Gov. Bobby Jindal.
Mr. Tudela presented a two page list of 43 discrepancies that caused him concern. He passed them around for members to review. 

Mr. Tudela said the by-laws call for six members from Kenner and that his membership residence does not apply since he is appointed by the Lt. Gov.

Col. Arnemann commented this smells of a witch hunt. Several other members agreed. 

Mr. Tudela said he has an obligation to the public to address these things.

Mr. Benoit asked Mr. Tudela if he could get the item list typed rather than handwritten and forward to Mr. Benoit in a word or PDF format in order to distribute to the membership. Mr. Tudela agreed.

Mr. Todaro suggested that a special meeting would be required address these issues. 

Mr. Tudela said that to meet the state statutes you must go to the Boards and Commissions website and fill in the blanks. 

Mr. Todaro suggested the commission would form a committee to deal with the issues and bring to the general membership.

Mr. Tudela volunteered to serve as Secretary on the committee and said he can get everything cleaned up.
Mr. Tudela said he had a plan to get around the two six-year term limits whereas no one would need to get removed from the commission. He said his plan would be to dissolve the commission and start a new one. This prompted several negative comments from several members.
Mr. Todaro took the floor.

Mr. Todaro asked if all members had reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting. All acknowledged and Mr. Miller moved to accept the minutes as presented and was seconded by Mr. Breaux. Mr. Todaro confirmed the minutes accepted.

Mr. Todaro said the mast from the USS Saratoga is still available however things are still held up because of the shipyard bankruptcy.

Mr. Todaro said that he and Mr. Benoit met at the park last week to get an idea of what work is needed to clean the displays for the memorial Day celebration on May 26th. He asked Mr. Benoit to ram rod a "work party" to get this done.
Mr. Benoit asked for volunteers for Sat. May 7th. 

The following members volunteered to work:


Doug Crowell, Frank Arnemann, Arthur Tudela, David Vicknair, Fred Miller, Lewis Faucheux, Tim Breaux, Stan Benoit.
Mr. Benoit said we would need pressure washers, soap, brushes, ladders, etc. and he will send out an email with specific needs in a few days. Mr. Vicknair offered that he has access to a rotary concrete washer if needed. 

Mr. Benoit will contact Kenneth Marroccoli with the city to see if they will help with the concrete cleaning and cleaning inside the display fences, etc.

Col. Arnemann said we are still on the list for a helicopter however none are being loaned and one would have to come from a "derelict donation" or such.

He said Petroleum Helicopters donated a "Huey" to a military museum in Houma, LA.  He also said we are still on the list for a tank if one becomes available.

Col. Arnemann also suggested that there should be a sign for the park on Williams Blvd. Mr. Todaro said this has been discussed with the city.

Col. Arnemann also suggested the commission recognize Cleve Hardeman with some sort of tribute thanking him for his service to the commission.

Mr. Benoit asked about invitations from the Mayor's office for commission members and especially past donors for the Veteran's Day and Memorial Day celebrations in the park. Mr. Benoit will forward the list of donors to Mr. Todaro to follow up with the city.
There being no further business, Mr. Todaro adjourned the meeting.
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